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 Our mission is to invite people to know Jesus Christ so that we may all share God’s love. 

LUTHERAN CHURCH OF MAHOMET 
410 East Andover, Mahomet, IL 61853 

Church Phone: 586-4786; Fax: 586-5618   www.lcofm.org 

August 2015 
 

1 Corinthians 12:4-11 
4Now there are varieties of gifts, but the same Spirit; 5and there are varieties of services, but the same Lord; 
6and there are varieties of activities, but it is the same God who activates all of them in everyone. 7To each is 
given the manifestation of the Spirit for the common good. 8To one is given through the Spirit the utterance of 
wisdom, and to another the utterance of knowledge according to the same Spirit, 9to another faith by the 
same Spirit, to another gifts of healing by the one Spirit, 10to another the working of miracles, to another 
prophecy, to another the discernment of spirits, to another various kinds of tongues, to another the interpreta-
tion of tongues. 11All these are activated by one and the same Spirit, who allots to each one individually just 

as the Spirit chooses. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Greetings! 
 
Thrilled to finally be among you, I look forward to both serving with you and being served by you as 
one body of Christ. You have blessed this place and this community with your own passions and tal-
ents, and it has been a great pleasure to witness the great variety with which this congregation up-
holds the mission of Christ!  Your continued service will be necessary in order to further effect the 
love of God in the world around us.  God has gifted this group of people with a variety of service, a 
variety of activities, a variety of skills and passions—all of which are activated in the same God. We 
are called to bless each other as we have been blessed. 
 
I have been called to serve in a particular function, that of preaching the Word and administering the 
Sacraments.  It will be my job to listen for God’s voice in scripture, liturgy, music, and most impor-
tantly in relationships and all of you. I have also been tasked with administering the Sacraments, 
Baptism and Communion.  Together, we make up a body of Christ that is at one time various in be-
ing and one in mission: though we each are different, we are loved with the same selfless, imperish-
able love of Christ. We are called, as one, to share that love with the world. 
 
Thank you for warmly welcoming me into your Lutheran Church of Mahomet family.  Let us be at-
tuned to the Spirit moving in our interests, passions, and skills so that we might value difference and 
serve as one body united in Christ. 
 
Peace, 
Pastor Nikoli 
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                                          “Fearless Conversation” to Begin in September” 
 
Fearless Conversation goes beyond lectures, digging deep into the Bible for what it has to say 
about our questions and doubts.  Conversations will begin this Fall on “Why is Grace So Amazing?” 
This Bible study for Youth and Adults is based on passages from Acts, Romans, Corinthians, Gala-
tians, Ephesians, and 1st Thessalonians.  Getting to know God and each other better are prime 
goals. 
 
Alex Paul, our facilitator, will meet our group in the Fellowship Hall at 10:30 a.m. in September fol-
lowing service. 
 
Rally Day Sunday.  Please join us as you enjoy your “Second Cup” and converse about issue-
related questions and share our experiences.  Watch for additional details in our Sunday Bulletins 
and our verbal announcements. 
                                                                                                            Margaret and Gene Rinkel 
                                                                                                           Adult Ed/Small Group Co-Chairs  

                                           Small Groups to Resume in Fall, 2015  
 
The Lutheran Church of Mahomet is intentional about growing in faith together and sharing that 
faith beyond the confines of our groups.  The Small Group provides the opportunity to connect 
with one another, draw closer to God and build community within and outside our congregation.  
Together we share good times, care for one another and serve others, remembering that Jesus’ 
ministry was primarily that of  a small group leader. 
 
Small Groups are open to congregation, parents, young adults, your neighbors and other community  
members.  Childcare is available on request.  Groups offered for Fall 2015 include Supper-Eights, 
Sharing the Faith With Friends (book study), Bible Study, Monday Morning Sewing Group, Guys’ 
Night Out, Ladies’ Night Out, Creative Card Ministry and Prayer Ministry to begin with.  Other groups  
can be added where interest runs high.  During August you will have opportunity to sign up for whatever  
group interests you.  You may also suggest other interests and types of groups you would like to see added.  
Watch for announcements about group leaders, gathering places, times, etc.  (Each group will be free to 
choose their own times and settings.)  
                                                                                                      Margaret and Gene Rinkel 
                                                                                                      Co-chairs, Adult Ed and Small Groups 
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June 30, 2015 

 

“Love bears all things, believes all things, hopes all things, endures all things” (1 Corinthians 13:7). 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Grace and peace to you in the name of the crucified and risen Christ. 

Last week the U.S. Supreme Court rendered its decision announcing the right of same-gender couples to have equal access to marriage. 

For many members of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, this decision is a welcome sign of hope and a time for celebration. 

Other members of this church do not agree with the court’s decision and remain deeply concerned because of their understanding of 

Scripture. 

This decision affects each of us, some profoundly, and we are not of one mind. Let us continue to accompany one another with prayer, 

love and mutual respect as we reflect on this new reality and remember Paul’s words in 1 Corinthians about the enduring power of God’s 

love. 

The ELCA social statement “Human Sexuality: Gift and Trust” (2009) neither endorses nor forbids same- gender marriages and recog-

nizes that we have differing understandings and convictions on this matter. In its decision, the court stated that “the First Amendment en-

sures that religious organizations and persons are given proper protection as they seek to teach the principles that are so fulfilling and so 

central to their lives and faiths.” 

According to this church’s social statement on human sexuality, all decisions about recognizing, supporting and holding publicly accoun-

table same-gender relationships are entrusted to congregations. Recognizing that the church is not of one mind on this subject, our 2009 

actions provide that congregations and clergy should discern together whether to recognize such relationships and to what degree. 

Pastors are to engage in conversation, discernment and partnership with the congregations who have called them prior to solemnizing or 

presiding over a same-gender marriage. On the other hand, no pastor is obligated to solemnize the marriage of any couple, same-gender 

or different-gender, whom the pastor cannot in good conscience marry. 

As Lutheran Christians, we continue to be a church that engages in conversation and discernment in all aspects of our faith and life. Cre-

ating space for respectful conversation and dialogue continues to be an important part of our life together. A helpful resource for engaging 

in difficult conversations is “Talking Together as Christians about Tough Social Issues.” 

In addition, the ELCA Ministry to and with Same-Gender Couples and their Families Working Group remains in the process of complet-

ing its work. A report of the group’s findings and possible recommendations will be presented to the ELCA Church Council at its Novem-

ber meeting. 

We seek to see our differences as a gift to be celebrated as we live out that which unites us: the mercy and grace of Jesus Christ who leads 

us into mission and ministry in the world. In the midst of this change, we are first and foremost church – a church that proclaims the good 

news of Jesus Christ. May God bless, guide and strengthen you each day as you go in peace and serve the Lord. 

Your Sister in Christ, 

Elizabeth A. Eaton Presiding Bishop 
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JULY COUNCIL NOTES 

Submitted by Andrew Scheele, Church Council Secretary 

 

One of the priorities of the present council is to keep the members of The Lutheran Church of Mahomet more easily and better in-

formed of actions taken and matters discussed at council meetings in a timely manner.  For more detailed information as to the coun-

cil meetings, you are welcome to take a copy of the minutes from the quad board after they are approved and posted.  Minutes from 

the June, 2015 meeting have been approved and posted. 

 

At the July 13th, 2015, meeting, the following motions was made and passed: 

Approval of a wheelchair lift.  Total cost including installation is $14,800.  There is already over $11,000 pledged or paid solely 

for the lift.  Since the final amount came in at more than what was previously authorized by the congregation, another Con-

gregational Meeting will need to be called to authorize this purchase. 

 

 

 

Matters discussed or decided at the July 13th, 2015 meeting were as follows: 

 

1. We are still looking at moving some of the Church’s savings into Mutual Fund Accounts to increase the interest earned.  

Bill / Paula hoping to have a recommendation for the full council by the August Council meeting. 

2. Discussed the roof on the Church.  We did sustain hail damage from this summer’s storm.  We are awaiting feedback from 

the insurance company to determine next steps. 

3. Discussed our parade float for the Sangamon River Festival in August.  Our theme is “Fishers of Men”.  Looking to do the 

build at the church, and looking for volunteers to help with the build. 

4. We are investigating working with other local Lutheran Churches to participate in a Habitat for Humanity Build in Gifford.  

This is in the early stages of planning; as it will take several churches coming together to make it happen. 

5. Noted Vacation Bible School is almost here.  Dates are August 2nd – 5th.  Planning is coming along well, and we are expect-

ing a great success. 

 

 

Members of the congregation are welcome to attend any council meeting.  If a member wishes to present an issue to the council for 

consideration at a meeting, a request should be made to the president, the church council secretary, or the church office by the Tues-

day prior to the meeting so that the item can be placed on the agenda.  The next council meeting is Monday, August 10 th, 2015, at 

7:00pm. 
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Stewardship Notes 
There’s still time!!  Member Photo Board plans continue!  
We are working on a member photo board/mural for the hallway by the church office.  This will be a 
place where visitors and members can go to see who’s who!  Our goal is to get photos up this fall.   
Thanks to many of you who have already submitted your photos!   It’s not too late for you stragglers  to 
get your photos in!  Back by popular demand, Mark Dalton will be taking member  photos on August 
16th and 30th.    Here’s what you need to do: 

Bring a 4x6 family photo to the church.  Please label the photo and put in the church office mail box 
or the Stewardship mailbox by the church office.  You can also email your photo to Cindy Erick-
son at erickson.cindy@gmail.com      

OR 
Schedule a photo sitting with Mark Dalton following worship service on August 16th or August 30th.  

To schedule a time, please contact Mark Dalton directly at 217-202-6616 or smdal-
ton62@gmail.com.  There will be no charge for the photo sitting. 

 Questions?  Please contact Cindy Erickson at 217-586-3142 or erickson.cindy@gmail.com 
 

Cindy Erickson 
Stewardship 
Erickson.cindy@gmail.com 

mailto:erickson.cindy@gmail.com
mailto:smdalton62@gmail.com
mailto:smdalton62@gmail.com
mailto:erickson.cindy@gmail.com
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Thank You:  Hilda Pfiester would like to thank everyone 

who sent  cards and greetings for her 100th birthday. 

Kogudus Retreat 
Jennifer Farm would like you to prayerfully consider attending the 2015 Kogudus retreat.  What is 
Kogudus?  It is a Christian retreat designed to help you revive your relationship with Christ.  It is a 
wonderful chance to fellowship with other women!  The women’s retreat will be held September 18, 
19 and 20th at Camp Griesheim in Lincoln IL.  The retreat begins Friday evening and concludes 
Sunday morning.  Families are invited to join the women for worship, closing service and potluck on 
Sunday.  Below are links to the Kogudus and Camp Griesheim websites.  Contact Jennifer for sign 
up information.  217-778-6643 or jenfarm4@gmail.com.  
http://www.kogudus.org/ 
http://www.campgriesheim.com/  

AGC Open House  will be August 5th from 
6—8 :PM.  All God's Children currently has 

openings in our Pre-K program. Children must 

be 4 by September 1st in order to attend. Please 

mailto:jenfarm4@gmail.com
http://lcofm.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=786ae61d1b091e72346c5a527&id=3bba5a35fc&e=d6d7a68c3c
http://lcofm.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=786ae61d1b091e72346c5a527&id=cf1a8cdb6c&e=d6d7a68c3c
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The Lutheran Church of Mahomet's vacation Bible school is just around the corner!  This years 

program will be Hometown Nazareth.  Come hear stories about Jesus' childhood from the best 

source of all... his mom, Mary!  This years VBS will be held August 2,3,4,5 from 6pm to 8pm at 

LCM.   

 

 

 

 

As we gear up for another year of school and fall 
activities, let us gather for a blessing of the back-
packs on August 30. We will pray for children's 
safety, learning, and growth, and also for teachers 


